

Bay Oaks Quilt Guild

Meets 6:30 PM, 2nd & 4th Thursday Diamondhead Baptist Church 68780 Diamondhead Dr. North Diamondhead, MS

March, 2007

www.bayoaksquiltguild.org

Check out our GSQA class pictures on the web site.

Eve of the Storm Quilt The silent auction produced a winner, Mary Alice Wall, who promptly gave it to Bettye Buckley. She said Bettye had made many quilts for her and she wanted to give this back to her so she tried to be the high bidder and was successful. What a great friendship!

Welcome to our new members Odele Peranich and Rhonda Hamrick. They will be on our new roster.

GSQA Teacher Our GSQA class on Hand Appliqué taught by Judy Spiers was a wonderful success. Judy's amazing quilts that were on display were an inspiration to everyone. Please complete your square and we'll pick a date to bring them and take a photo of our achievements to show Judy. Our next GSQA class will be on May 12th, 2007. It will be the "64 Compass" a paper piecing class and will be held at the same VFW Post facility in Bay St Louis at 205 3rd Street right off Washington St. This is the same VFW that sponsors our web site and they also don't charge us for the use of the hall for our classes, and we can't thank them enough!

<u>Class Instruction</u> If future teachers can get their paperwork to me digitally then I can send it with the newsletter and mail only to those without internet service. Bettye Buckley teaches a class on February 22nd and Therese Springer on March 22nd. Our classes have been moved to the last meeting of the month with a business meeting/quilt time on your own or ask for help, at the first meeting of the month. Bettye did a wonderful job with the Crazy Quilt class and had a wonderful quilt on display that was done by a "very senior" citizen. Bring your crazy quilt patch or whatever you have made with it, to our next meeting to show Bettye. Thanks so much Bettye.

Annual Dues and New Membership Roster Your new membership roster is in the mail and also on your email. Please review it and let me know of any changes that need to be made. This information will not be put on the web site for security reasons.

<u>Quilt Rack</u> We are now the proud owner of a foldable quilt rack thanks to Therese and Lou Ada who made the purchase for us. Now we will be able to show our quilts at our Show and Tell or if we are selling one, it can now be displayed. The rack will be at our next meeting.

Habitat Quilts Bettye Buckley and Bobbie Dye are requesting help to finish 5 duvets for the Habitat for Humanity program in Slidell, LA. Please let Bettye and Bobbie know if you can help.

<u>Ways and Means</u> As voted on at our 2/28 meeting we will have an "at will" \$1.00 50/50 drawing for a trial period of 6 months beginning with the 3/8 meeting. Barbara Zitzmann will be in charge of this.

Don't forget to bring your Show and Tell .

Sew long, Gloria